GRAPEVINE COMMITTEE MEETING, August 19, 2010
 

Attendees:  Jackie V., Area 67 GV-Chair; Sam C.., Alternate Area 67 GV Chair & GVR for District 81; Lisa W., Secretary; Shawn B., New GVR Hitchcock Group and new Alt. District 81 GVR; Stuart B., New GVR for Caring and Sharing (Delta Club); Greg P., GVR for Katy Big Book Group.  

 

REPORTS:
 

Secretary's Report:  Accepted as read.  

 

Treasurer's Report:  This is basically a petty cash report.  The money comes in from book sales at cost.  Expenses are for small things SETA doesn't pick up.  In August, $75.50 came in from selling books at the Aggieland Conference.  $25 was reimbursed by SETA for Delta Club rent for Grapevine Committee meetings.  

 

The Treasurer's Report was accepted as read.  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS:
 

January 2011 Convention:  Jackie gave the SETA convention committee a proposal for the GV table at this conference.  The clock giveaway was rejected, and the protocol is different this time.  Each registrant will receive one coupon upon registering, and will also receive a list of prizes at the same time.  Drawings of numbers will take place intermittently throughout the conference and the winning numbers will be posted on a display board near the GV Display.  
There will be two GV tables -- one with free items from the GV, including back issues, and the other with GV books for sale.  The next conference meeting will be on Sunday, September 18, 2010.  Responsibility for GV's part in the convention will go to the new GV chair (elected in October and taking office in January).  We also need new District GVR's for the elections in October.  This new slate of officers will need to help line up volunteers for the GV Display tables and the Registration desk at the conference.  

 

City Wide (9/11/10) and CFC (9/10-9/12/10) :  Will occur during the same weekend.  Sam C. and Shawn B. will take City Wide and Jackie will go to CFC.  

 

TXSCYPAA (10/22-10/24/10:   GV needs volunteers to sit at the registration table on October 23 and 24, 2010.  The helpers can relieve Jackie.  You can ride together if you will meet Jackie at her home or at a halfway point.  

 

SHARING SESSION:  

 

Greg P.:  When “AA Announcements” are made, he stands up and asks if everyone has heard of the Grapevine.  He explains what it is and passes out back issues to those who have never read the GV.  He also mentions the Digital and Audio Grapevines. Greg said that, lately, he announces the delivery of that month's Grapevine and describes the stories in it.  

 

Stuart B. new GVR of Caring and Sharing, goes to the Big Book Study on Mondays at 8.  

 

Shawn B. is working on building up the Hitchcock Group.  

 

Sam C. goes to Live at 5.  He carries new books and new items (calendars, day planners) to show the group.  

   

 OTHER:
Jackie gave both Shawn B. and Stuart B. Grapevine Welcome Packets and announced the next GV Meeting will be held on Thursday, 9/16/10 at the Delta Club;  6400 Westpark Ave.; Suite 355; 77057; Phone:  713-972-0034; 6:30pm room across from the “coffee”.
The meeting was closed with the Responsibility Declaration.  

 

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa W., Secretary
